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20 June 2017

Dear Chair,
| acknowledge your request that | consider temporarily asking the Vice Principal to take the role of
designated teacher for a period. | note that you asked me to do this despite previously agreeing
that | had followed procedures. | was asked on Friday 16" to consider this in order to make your
work with a parent easier.
| have been advised by you to step aside from the role of deputy designed teacher this afternoon
Monday 19" June following another contact between yourself and the parent. It is with very heavy
heart that | comply with your request. However, | would urge you to understand my reluctance. A
member of SLT has agreed to take on the role but has, of yet, not received the training necessary to
indemnify the school.

I have completed the process today of amending the information to parents and identifying to pupils
who will be available to speak to. If there are further changes requested, it may take a full working
day to complete all the requested rearrangements and communications. | consider this to be
without prejudice and continue to assure you that in this matter and over a period of 19 years | have
acted to protect the children in this school in a robust and caring way. | am also distressed by the
way in which this matter is being handled.

Yours Sincerely

™ 2 by
Mary McCallion
Principal

Principal: Ms Mary McCallion M.Sc., B.Ed., Dip. I.P.M.



   (Principal)

ONLINE/BLENDED LEARNING POLICY
PRINCIPLES       
· This Policy takes account of Dept of Education and guidance on online blended learning June 2020 and EA advice on supporting learning at home Dec 2022.
· In the event of longer-term closures, or a class having to isolate, staff at St. Brigid’s Primary, Nursery School will continue to provide education and support to our pupils through online learning, using the Seesaw App. This will allow staff to keep in daily contact, in a professional and confidential manner with each pupil in their class. 

· It will be used for homework’s to support learning and minimise disruption to the education of all pupils. In addition, it will be used for communication with parents on a daily basis.
· Teachers will be able to schedule learning in a paced way and learning can be tailored to class groups and individual needs, changed and updated as time progresses.

· In all communications we will adhere to our commitment to maintaining pupils emotional well-being and academic progress.
PROCESSES

·  In our planning and expectations for online learning, we are aware of the need for flexibility from all sides: parents may be trying to work from home and so access to technology as a family may be limited; teachers may be trying to manage their home situation and the learning of their own children; systems may not always function as they should.  An understanding of, and willingness to adapt to, these difficulties on all sides is central for the success of this Policy.
· In the case of long, or short, term closures, we believe that it is in the best interests of our pupils that we continue to provide structured support to the best of our ability.  Taking account of the need for flexibility, we understand that work may be completed out of sync when it is shared therefore, deadlines may need to be extended.  However, the work the pupils engage in during a period of closure, will be part of our current planning and cannot be considered as optional.  Pupils and parents should consider these arrangements as highly recommended.

· The first day of any extended closure may be used by teachers to prepare for the coming period and therefore remote learning may not take place.  The programme of online learning will begin formally on the second day of the period of extended closure.
PRACTICES

Teaching staff will …

· Post teaching activities each week for their class on a Monday.
· Continue teaching in line with current planning that is already in place throughout the school for each year group.

· Acknowledge that learning remotely will be more difficult, so tasks will be shortened and supported in smaller steps to allow for this.

· Keep in contact with pupils through Seesaw only.
· Reply to messages, set work and give feedback on activities during normal teaching hours, 9.00 am to 3.00 pm. 
· Liaise with parents to ensure that all pupils are engaged in some level of blended/online learning.

· Make allowances for the pace of learning and will set flexible deadlines for completion of activities, understanding that the circumstances leading to a closure will affect families in a number of ways.  
· By setting homework for the week it affords flexibility for parents to pace work. It is important to have Homework completed every Thursday evening to return on Friday.
· Take regular breaks away from the computer or iPad to engage in other professional duties such as planning and preparation.
· If unwell, the teacher will be covered by another staff member sharing the activities each day.  Marking and follow up of messages on Seesaw during this time may not be undertaken until the teacher returns to work if cover is unavailable.
Pupils will …

· Be assured that their well-being is the focus of our thoughts and they should take regular breaks, get fresh air, exercise and maintain a reasonable balance between online engagement and offline activities.

· Work a day behind what has been shared through Seesaw, if it is only possible to access technology in the evenings.  Learning can be downloaded and completed the following day.

· Only send messages and queries that are in relation to tasks set by the teacher or in response to questions the teacher may ask them directly.

· Only access the material shared by their teacher and should ask for parental permission to use technology for anything beyond that.

· Read daily, if possible with adult support.

· Consider using the school closure time to learn a new skill, follow their own interests to discover more about the World Around Us or develop creative skills. 
Parents will …

· Support their child’s learning to the best of their ability.

· Encourage their child to access and engage with Seesaw posts from their teacher.

· Not screenshot or copy any information, messages or posts to share on social media or any other platform outside of the Seesaw app
· Know they can continue to contact their class teacher as normal through the Seesaw Family App if they require support of any kind.

· Check their child’s completed work each day and encourage the progress that is being made.

· Be mindful of mental well-being of both themselves and their child and encourage their child to take regular breaks, play games, get fresh air and relax.

MONITORING AND EVALUATION

· This will take place at both whole staff reviews and SLT meetings each term.  Pupils and parents, as Stakeholders, will share feedback with staff.  This will be considered during staff reviews weekly/half term and end of term.
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